
MIA Totals: WWI (3,344), WWII (72,906), Korean (7,699), Cold War (126), Vietnam (1,594), OEF, OIF (5) 

Indiana WWII (1,513), Korean (174), Vietnam (50) 
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President News 

Chapter members, I hope everyone is doing well and ready for the April Chapter meeting. The March 

Chapter meeting was busy with the first 2019 Ride to the Wall orientation, and Chili Cook-off.  We also 

gained five new members at the March Chapter meeting. The new members are Jeff Cox, Jeff Bolen, Lori 

Ellis, Michael Kirkhoff, Kay Magula and Larry Wilson. I want to welcome you all to the Chapter. Jeff    

provided a picture and a short BIO on page three of the newsletter. Thank you Jeff. 

We had six contestants in the Chili-off this year who brought in some great Chili. I want to thank everyone 

that took the time to bring in a pot of Chili for the Cook-off. As always, it was some great stuff. The First 

and Second place winners of the Chili Cook-off will be announced at the April Chapter meeting. It was a 

close race. 

Please remember, due to Esther being on the third Sunday of April, the Chapter meeting will be this 

Sunday April 14th. Don’t miss it. 

We had three great events since the March Chapter meeting. The Purdue Army R.O.T.C Norwegian     

Footmarch (See pages 6 and 7), Memorial Brick Dedication for our 51 MIA that are still missing from the 

Vietnam War (see page 8), and the R.O.T.C Dinning Out Ball (see pages 10 and 11). 

We also have two important events coming up that you need to mark down on your calendar. April 13th is 

the Celebration of Life for former Chapter Member Ruth Smith (see page 12), April 18th is the funeral   

services for WWII MIA Marine Private Fred Freet (see page 14). The escort for Private Freet from the   

Airport to the funeral home in Marion has not been announced yet. Please monitor your email for last     

minute updates on the escort. 

The 2019 Ride to the Wall will be here before you know it. The April 14th orientation will be the first     

orientation open to the public and we expect a big crowd. Based on the number of people that have        

committed to going on the Ride to the Wall, 2019 will be the biggest ride yet. We’ll have a good idea of the 

final number of people after the April orientation. Due to the expected number of people that will attend the 

sendoff ceremony, we’ll need your help to make it a success. Even if you are not going to Washington DC, 

we need your help with the sendoff ceremony.  

The next Chapter meeting is Sunday, April 14, 2019 

http://indianarollingthunder.com/


2 

April 2019 Birthday’s 

John Broderick (02) 

Leonard Clayborn (22) 

Linda Harrington (20) 

David Hodges (08) 

Orin Morris (28) 

Bill Reisa (29) 

Roger Roe (27) 

Debra Shelley (28) 

Evan Smith (11) 

Jim Smith (07) 

Mark Smith (26) 

William Smither (23) 

Evert Tungate (13) 
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New Chapter Members 

I’m 61 years old and have been happily remarried for the past 28 years to my lovely wife Carolyn. I have 
one daughter, one son, two granddaughters, one grand son and one great grandson. 

I am a Masonry contractor and looking forward to retiring very soon. 

I have been riding motorcycles since I was 18 years old. Purchased my first Harley in 2009 and became a 
Hog chapter member serving in many officer positions. I have met many great friends because of the    
Harley. Owning a motorcycle, I have had the privilege of participating in many charity events including 
supporting our KIA's with the Patriot Guard Riders. I have never served our country in the military,      
however my goal has always been to support and honor our veteran's along with all members of our armed 
forces.  

As a new member of Rolling Thunder Indianapolis Chapter # 1, I’m excited to be part of an organization 
that cares about our MIA's and honoring our families with loved ones still unaccounted for. 2019 will be 
my 4th ride to the wall and I’m honored to ride with Rolling Thunder Chapter # 1. 

Jeff Cox 

Welcome to the Chapter Jeff 



4 

Chapter Meeting  
March 17, 2019 

20th Anniversary Celebration Cake Charter Member’s Carol McFarland and 

Evert Tungate cut the 20th anniversary 

cake. 

Don and Carol McFarland Evert “ET” Tungate 

In September 1998, Jon Brinkley and 39 other Charter members started Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 

1, and September 1, 2018 marked the 20th anniversary of the Chapter. By November 1998, the Chapter 

grew to 53 members. Of the original 40 Charter members, we currently have 4 active members and three     

Honorary members remaining on the roster. They are Judy Brinkley (Surprise, AZ), Carol McFarland, 

Don McFarland, and Evert Tungate. The three Honorary members are Sammy Davis, Medal of Honor  

Recipient, Mark Smith, Former Vietnam War POW, and Joseph Kernan, Former Vietnam War POW. 

The membership roster has grown to 109 members to include 4 Junior members. The Chapter has         

accomplished a lot in 20 years, and hope that the Chapter will accomplish much more in the next 20 years. 

However, to keep the Chapter going for the next 20 years, we need to focus on recruiting more younger     

members to carry on with our POW/MIA mission.   

 

Happy 20th Anniversary Indiana Chapter 1 
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Chapter Meeting  
March 17, 2019 

William “Ed” Newbill for receiving his Rocker and Eagle 

 

Congratulation Ed 
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Purdue Army ROTC 
Norwegian Footmarch and 30K Relay 

March 23, 2019 

On Saturday March 23rd, Chapters members Jon Higgins, Ed Newbill,                

Nick Esposito, James Stevenson, Bill Smithers, Junior Members Josh, William and 

Colton drove to Lafayette Indiana to participate in the Purdue Army R..O.T.C      

Norwegian Footmarch and 30K Relay. 

The members greeted the CADETS as they crossed the finish line and passed out 

the Challenge Coins. It was a great opportunity for our Junior members to meet the 

CADETS and get a little taste of the Army R.O.T.C life. 

 

See additional pictures of the event on the next page. 
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Purdue Army ROTC 
Norwegian Footmarch and 30K Relay 

March 23, 2019 

First Runner that crossed the finish line Junior Members Colton, William, and Josh greet the troops 

back and pass out the Challenge Coins to the runners. 

Awards being passed out at the end of the event. 
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Memorial Brick Dedication 

March 29, 2019 

Chapter Members participated in the Brick Laying Ceremony at the Solider/Sailor Monument for our 51 that 

are still listed at MIA from the Vietnam War. The gentlemen in uniform and the lady next to him, is the 

brother and sister of Michael Lautzenheiser. Jim Smith was also present for his Brother Ronald Eugene 

Smith.  The Chapter performed the Roll Call Ceremony at the event. Thanks to all of the members that    

participated. I received several comments how well the Roll Call members performed the ceremony. 
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PFC Clifford Mills WWII MIA 

March 30, 2019 

The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency 
(DPAA) announced that Army Pfc. Clifford M. 
Mills, 29, of Troy, Indiana, killed during World War 
II, was accounted for on Jan 29, 2019. 
 
In September 1944, Mills was a member of the 

319th Glider Field Artillery Battalion, 82nd Air-

borne Division, which participated in Operation 

Market Garden, the invasion of the Germany       

occupied Netherlands.  On Sept. 18, 1944, Mills 

was reported missing in action in the vicinity of 

Wyler and Zyfflich, Germany.   

PFC Mills was laid to rest on March 30, 2019 at 

the Troy Cemetery in Troy Indiana. 

May he now rest in peace. 

Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 6 and 7 

members attended PFC Mills funeral       

services and provided the pictures. 
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R.O.T.C. Dinning Out Ball  

April 5, 2019 

The Chapter was invited to the annual R.O.T.C Dinning Out Ball to perform the Missing Man Table 

Ceremony. The Honor Guard Team did an outstanding job and I want to thank everyone that            

participated in the event. You all represented the Chapter well. 

I received several comments from the R.O.T.C Leadership and CADETS that they enjoyed the       

ceremony and appreciated us being there. Performing this special ceremony in venues like Purdue, 

helps us to bring awareness to the younger generation of potential War-Fighters should they find them 

in a situation were they may become a POW or MIA. 

During the event, awards were passed out to the CADETS for their various achievements.  The   

Chapter was also presented with a Certificated of Appreciation for our involvement in the Norwegian  

Footmarch and the Dinning out.  See next page. 
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R.O.T.C. Dinning Out Night Ball  

Certificated of Appreciation 

Presented to  

Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 1 

Boiler Up !! 
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Alice “Ruth” Smith 

Celebration of Life 

April 13, 2019 

Alice “Ruth” Smith, 70, of Indianapolis, passed away on September 22, 2018.  She was born in Corinth, 

WV on   January 17, 1948 to the late Charles and Ruth (Keptlinger) Morgan.  Ruth graduated from Val-

ley High School in Lonaconing, MD.  She then went to work for Rand McNally for 26 years. She was 

the current President of the Ladies   Auxiliary, American Legion Post 495. 

Ruth and her husband Don, were members of Indiana Chapter 1 for over 13 years. Her son Morgan and 
his wife Josie, were also members for several years. Ruth was a strong supporter of the Chapters POW/
MIA Mission and helping our Indiana Veterans. Ruth has prepared many bowls of soup over the years 
for the Chapter and the American Legion riders. For several years, Chapter Members would drop by the 
American Legion after the Veterans Day parade to get a bowl of Ruth’s famous soup. 
 
The Celebration of Life for Ruth will be Saturday April 13th at the American Legion Post 495,       
located at  8725 E 38th St, Indianapolis, 46226, starting at 4:00pm. 
 
Please plan on attending and support the Smith family in their time of need. 
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2019 Honor Flights Schedule 

Plainfield High School Plainfield Indiana 

Saturday April 13th - Honor Flight #29 

Saturday May 18th - Honor Flight #30 (Decatur Central High School) 

Please mark these dates down on your calendar and plan on attending. You will be glad that 

you did. 



14 

 

Chapter Meeting 

April 14, 2019 

The April Chapter meeting will be a busy one. This will be the first Ride to the Wall orientation briefing 

that is open to the public. Based on the number of people that have committed to riding with us to          

Washington DC, 2019 will be the biggest ride yet. 

The sendoff ceremony for this year will be at the Veterans Center. Once we depart the Veterans Center, 

there will be some clean up that will need to be done and we need membership help to get it done. If you 

are not going to Washington DC this year, and would like to help the Chapter with the clean up, we would 

appreciate the help. The sendoff ceremony will start at 8:30am and will conclude at 10:00am. After we   

depart at 10:00am, we’ll need your help with the cleanup. 

Here is the schedule for this month. 

09:00 to 10:00 Board Meeting (Board Members only) 

10:00 to 10:45 Ride Committee Meeting (Planning Committee) 

11:00 to 12:30 Ride to the Wall Or ientation (Only people register ing for  the Ride) 

13:00 to 14:30 Chapter  Meeting 

Please Note: If you are NOT register ing for  the Ride to Washington DC, please wait until the    

Chapter meeting starting time to come to the meeting. This will help reduce the number of people in the 

meeting room for the orientation. 

 

 

 Amy and Sean Wood of PPE Care & Repair LLC will bring their sewing trailer to the April Chapter 

meeting and take care of your sewing needs. Amy and Sean will be at the Veterans Center from 10:00am 

until after the Chapter meeting. 

If you need to get your vest in shape before the ride to Washington D.C, bring your vest and patches 

to the April 14th Chapter meeting.  
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Private Fred Freet 

 USMC WWII MIA 

Funeral Services, April 18, 2019 

The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) announced today that Marine Corps Reserve Pvt. 

Fred E. Freet, 18, of Marion, Indiana, killed during World War II, was accounted for on Aug. 6, 2018. 

During the morning hours of November 20, 1943, United States Naval ships approached Betio Island on the 

Tarawa Atoll. Betio was a stronghold for the Japanese, and gaining control of its airstrip could prove to be 

strategically valuable to the American advancement through the pacific islands. Following three hours of 

early morning bombing and cover fire from US Naval aircraft and destroyers, American soldiers prepared to 

make an amphibious assault on the island. This assault would be the start of a WWII battle that would last 

76 hours and claim the lives of over a thousand U.S. Marines. 

Private Freet funeral services will be on April 18th at the Needham- Storey - Wampler Funeral Home, 1341 

N. Baldwin Ave., Marion, IN.  
 

The family of private Freet, have requested the Indiana Patriot Guard to establish a flag line at the funeral 

home starting at 9:30 a.m. Following the funeral services, Private Freet will be escorted to his final resting 

place at the Marion National Cemetery in Marion Indiana. 

Please plan on attending Private Freet’s funeral services on Thursday April 18th. Private Freet’s     

arrival time at the Indianapolis Airport and escort has not been announced yet. Please monitor your email for 

last minute updates. 
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ROLLING THUNDER®, INC 

Membership Patches 

The Chapter Boot Patch. All members will receive a Rolling Thunder® Membership 

Boot patch when they become a full member at the end of a 120-day period. If a member 

meets his/her obligations before the 120 days are up they are entitled to receive their Boot 

patch no earlier than 90 days, provided they meet all other (loyalty and conduct) require-

ments. A new member must make 3 meetings or events, or a combination thereof, during the 

120-day trial period to become a full member. A $50.00 patch deposit is required before   

National will issue the Boot Patch.  

The Rocker and Eagle Patches. After  a member completes his/her first year (from the 

day they receive their boot patch) as a member in good standing ,they will be issued the   

Eagle & Rocker patches, which is the property of National.  A $100.00 patch deposit is   

required before National will issue the Rocker and Eagle Patches. 

The Junior Membership patch.  The Junior Membership patch is available to            

individuals that wish to join the Chapter that are under the age of 18 years old. Once the 

Junior Member becomes 18 years old, they will be able to become a full Chapter member 

and eligible for the Chapter boot, Rocker and Eagle patches when they meet the                

requirements. The Junior Membership patch is no cost to the Junior Member. 
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POW/MIA Affairs Committee 

2019 MIAs Accounted-For 

DPAA 2019 Accounted for:  55 

As of April 7, 2019 

 

WWII (40) 

Korea (10) 

Vietnam/Laos (5) 

Name DOL Identified Returned HOR County 

PFC Army Clifford M. Mills 9-18-1944 1-29-2019 3-30-2019 Troy Germany 

PVT USMC Fred Freet 11-20-1943 8-6-2018 4-18-2019 Marion Tarawa Atoll 

Indiana Heroes that have been returned in 2019 
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POW*MIA Chair of Honor Project 

In 2019, we have three POW*MIA Chair of Honor displays that we are working on for 

three different venues. The venues include: The Plainfield High School Plainfield,      

Indiana, the Indiana Veterans Memorial Cemetery Madison Indiana, and the Grissom Air 

Force Base Museum Peru Indiana. 

Plainfield High School. The Chair  has been completed, and the Plainfield students 

are working on the platform that the chair will be mounted on. As soon as the students   

complete the platform, we will be able to determine a dedication date. 

Indiana Veterans Memorial Cemetery. The cemetery provided a chair  that will be 

used for the Chair of Honor. The chair was taken to the upholstery shop to be              

reupholstered with the POW/MIA theme.  Dick Harrington has completed building the 

platform that the POW*MIA Chair of Honor will be mounted on. The projected           

dedication date will be May 11, 2019 when we ride down to Madison for the Veterans 

Memorial Ride. 

Grissom Air Force Base Museum. The museum provided a seat from a C119 plane 

that will be used for the POW*MIA Chair of Honor. This seat will be a little more     

challenging and will require more work. The Golden Knights, is scheduled to appear 

September 7-8 at the Grissom’s Air and Space Expo. We are hoping to have the 

POW*MIA Chair of Honor display completed by September so the Chair can be       

dedicated during the expo. 

C119 Aircraft 
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Indiana 

POW/MIA Plate Sales 

Note: The March deposit is based on 469 plates sold. 

From 

Date 

To 

Date 

Amount Remarks 

January 2010 December 2014 $310,925 Deposit into MFRF 

January 2015 December 2015 $96,225 Deposit into RTIVF 

January 2016 December 2016 $99,675 Deposit into RTIVF 

January 2017 December 2017 $105,575 Deposit into RTIVF 

January 2018 September 2018 $86,475 Deposit into RTIVF 

October 2018 December 2018 $19,775 Deposit into MFRF 

January 2019 March 2019 $25,200 Estimated Deposit into MFRF 

  Total $743,850   
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32nd Annual Ride for Freedom 

Washington DC 

Final Run May 26
th

, 2019 

May 23, 2019 will be here before you know it. If you are planning on joining the Chapter 

on the Ride to the Wall this year, you need to make your hotel reservations now.  

The next orientation is this Sunday before the Chapter meeting. The final orientations are 

in May as listed below. 

April 14      Sunday        11:00AM -12:30PM 

May  19 Sunday 11:00AM - 12:30PM 

May  22 Wednesday   7:00PM - Last Orientation meeting at the Vet Center. 

Note No registration on the day of the ride.   

Ride to the Wall Sponsorship Program. 

The Ride to the Wall sponsorship program is vital for the Chapter to remain financially 

strong. The donations help us to continue on with our mission of bringing awareness to 

the public and helping our Indiana Veterans. The Ride to the Wall, the POW*MIA Chair 

of Honor displays, POW*MIA Saddle of Honor displays, the POW/MIA Flag donations, 

and helping our Indiana Veterans all cost money and have an impact on the Chapters 

budget.  

We need ALL Chapter Members to help in the sponsorship effort. The sponsorship letter 

and detailed information on the program can be found on our website at the         

following URL http://www.indianarollingthunder.com/sponsorRTTW.html. 

Please download the information on the Sponsorship program and help the Chapter to  

remain financially strong. 

The Chapter will appreciate your efforts. 
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2019 Ride to the Wall Sponsorship Drive 

POW*MIA Chair of Honor Displays 
 

POW*MIA Saddle of Honor Displays 
 

POW/MIA Flag Donations 
 

Operational Expenses 
 

Helping our Indiana Veterans  

All of the above require Funding to accomplish 
 

Help the Chapter to Remain Financially Strong  
and 

Seek Sponsorship 



22 

  Sergeant Sponsorship - Donation of $800 and over 
 Plaque to display at your home or business as a proud sponsor of the 2019 "Ride to 

The Wall" 
 POW/MIA Flag to fly at your home or place of business 
 You and/or your business will be posted on the RTIN1 website for 1 year as a proud 

sponsor of the RTIN1 2019 "Ride to The Wall" (Upon Request Only) 
Public recognition at the departing ceremony 

 
  Corporal Sponsorship - Donation of $500 to $800 

 Certificate of Appreciation to display as a proud sponsor of the 2019 "Ride to The 
Wall" 

 POW/MIA Flag to fly at your home or place of business 
 You and/or your business will be posted on the RTIN1 website for 1 year as a proud 

sponsor of the RTIN1 2019 "Ride to The Wall" 
Public recognition at the departing ceremony 

 
   Private Sponsorship - Donation of $200 to $500 

 Certificate of Appreciation to display as a proud sponsor of the 2019 "Ride to The 
Wall" 

 You and/or your business will be posted on the RTIN1 website for 1 year as a proud 
sponsor of the RTIN1 2019 "Ride to The Wall" 
Public recognition at the departing ceremony 

 
Note: In-Kind donations less than $200 will receive a thank you letter  for your suppor t 
of the 2019 "Ride to The Wall". 

 
 

Go to www.rollingthunder.com/sporsorRTTW for details 
or 

Email mike.clark@indianarollingthunder.com with any questions. 

2019 Ride to the Wall 

Sponsorship Program 

No matter how small or large the donation, Rolling Thunder® Indiana Chapter 1            

appreciates all donations received from individuals and Corporate Sponsors. Without 

these donations, we would not be able to continue with our mission in educating the   

public on the POW/MIA issues, and helping our Indiana Veterans in need. Rolling    

Thunder® Indiana Chapter 1 has three (3) sponsorship levels to offer our sponsors for the 

2019 "Ride to The Wall". The benefits are: 

mailto:mike.clark@indianarollingthunder.com
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2019 Chapter Calendar of Events 

During the February Chapter meeting, several members showed interested in going on the  
Flight 93 National Memorial, and National Prisoner of War Museum trips. These two trips 
will be added to the Calendar of events when a date has been determined. Please monitor 

you email for updates. 

Flight 93 National Memorial Stoystown, PA. Scheduled for July 26-28. 

The Flight 93 National Memorial is one that you must visit. The memorial is located in 
the hills of Pennsylvania in the middle of nowhere. The memorial is very touching and 
will bring a lot of tears. It’s amazing what the brave men and women did on flight 93 to 

help protect the country from additional     terrorist. destruction. This would be a three day 
trip. Day 1 (Friday July 26th) travel to memorial, day 2 (Saturday July 27th) visit 

the memorial, day 3 (Sunday July 28th) travel back to Indianapolis. Detailed          
information on the Flight 93 Memorial can be found at  https://www.nps.gov/flni/
index.htm 

National Prisoner of War Museum, Andersonville, GA.  Opened in 1998, the           
National Prisoner of War Museum tells the story of prisoners of war throughout American 
History.  

Andersonville, GA is approximately 700 miles from Indianapolis, so this would be a 5 

day trip. Day 1 and 2, travel to Andersonville, day 4 visit museum, day 5 and 6 travel 

back to Indianapolis. Detailed information on the National Pr isoner of War Museum 
can be found at https://www.nps.gov/ande/planyourvisit/natl_pow_museum.htm/ 

A date for this event has not been scheduled yet. Please monitor your email and 
Newsletter for updated information. 
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Date Event 

April 14 Board/Ride Committee/Chapter Meeting 

April 18 MIA Private Fred Freet Funeral Services 

May 10 Cold War/Vietnam War Veterans 

May 11 Veterans Memorial Ride Madison, IN (POW*MIA Chair of Honor           

dedication) 
May 18 Indy Honor Flight #30, Decatur Central High School 

May 19 Board/Ride Committee/Chapter Meeting 

May 22 Final Orientation for Ride to the Wall 

May 23 – May 28 Rolling Thunder XXXII Ride for Freedom 

May 31 DVA Missing Man Table Ceremony 

June 9 Board/Chapter Meeting 

June 14-15 Illinois Motorcycle Freedom Run (Middle East Conflicts Wall) 
July 4 Lawrence Parade 
July 13 Russ Dellen Ride 

July 20 Veteran Center Support Ride and Mayors' Veterans & Family Appreciation 
Day. 

July 21 Board/Chapter Meeting 

July 26-28 Flight 93 Trip 

August 18 Board/Chapter Meeting 

August 24 Rolling Thunder Indiana State Meeting 

September 7 Lafayette Veterans Home Visit 

September 7 & 8 Thunderbirds Grissom AFB (POW*MIA COH Dedication) 

September 11 9/11 Ride 

September 15 Board/Chapter Meeting and Elections 

September 18 POW/MIA Tree Grove Dedication (Indiana Veterans Home) 

September 20 POW/MIA Recognition Day 

September 21 Quaker Day Parade 

October 20 Board/Chapter Meeting 
November 8-10 Rolling Thunder National Conference 

November 17 Board/Chapter Meeting 

December 4 Annual Project Blue Light Ceremony 

December 14 Wreath Across America (Local Cemetery Sites) 

December 15 Chapter Meeting/HVAF Luncheon 

2019 Chapter Calendar of Events 
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POW/MIA Education Reading  

And  

Websites 

Recommended Books 

Title Author 

Leave No Man Behind Bill Bell 

Why Didn’t You Get Me  Out Frank Aton 

Kiss The Boys Goodbye Monika Jensen-Stevenson & William Stevenson 

Betrayed Joseph D. Douglass, Jr 

Still Waiting Linda Cope 

An Enormous Crime Bill Hendon and Elizabeth A Stewart  

Note: Books marked in RED are highly recommended reads. 

Recommended Web Sites 

Title URL 

Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) http://www.dpaa.mil/ 

Biographies on Prisoners of War and Missing in Action  http://www.pownetwork.org/bios.htm 

Rolling Thunder National http://www.rollingthunder1.com/ 

National League of POW/MIA Families http://www.pow-miafamilies.org/ 

Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 1 http://www.indianarollingthunder.com/ 

Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve http://esgr.mil/in 

Veterans Support Council of Marion County  http://www.vscmc.com/ 

Veterans Events http://www.veteranevents.org/ 

American Ex-Prisoners of War http://www.axpow.org/default.htm 
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The Coachman Restaurant and Lounge  

Mr. Paynter with his wife 

Becky. Hard to believe that a 

Marine could make such a catch  

Larry Paynter is a proud Marine, Chapter Member, and along with his 

wife Becky, own and operate the Coachman Restaurant & Lounge in 

Plainfield, IN. The Coachman is famous for mouthwatering Prime Rib, 

Fresh cut steaks, large seafood selection, and the best Pork Tenderloin 

sandwich anywhere. 

The Coachman offers daily lunch, and dinner food specials, with discount 

on appetizers, desserts, wine, liquor, and beer. 

Join us for great food, and service along with our beautiful Patio for out-

side dining and entertainment (weather permitting). The Coachman is lo-

cated at 6112 Cambridge Way, Plainfield, IN 46168 

Visit the Coachman at http://www.thecoachmanrestaurant.com 

The Coachman Restaurant and Lounge 

10% discount with this coupon 

 

Not available with any other discounts 

                                Always remember our American POWs and MIAs 

http://www.thecoachmanrestaurant.com
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Ed Duam is a long time Rolling Thunder Chapter Member, and owner of the Do it Best Hardware store 

in Plainfield, IN. Ed has a great selection of hardware products for you do-it-yourselfers.  If you are in a 

need of an American, POW-MIA, or State flag, see Ed. His flags are top American quality at a reasona-

ble price.  

 

 

Ed offers 10% discount to Veterans. 

Web site: http://www.plainfielddoitbest.com/ 

 

 

Store Address: 1001 East Main Street, Plainfield, IN 46168 (317) 839-2353 

 

Ed will love to see yea 

http://www.plainfielddoitbest.com/
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This page is dedicated to our brothers and sisters hat have gone on to ride the heavens 

 

NEVER FORGET 

Tookolo, Allen, Member, November 2002 Booth, Frank, Member, 2004 

Walker, Bruce, Member, October 2004 Parish, Bruce “Buz”, Past President, Sept 2008 

Brinkley, Jon Past President, January 2009 Leck, Lou, Member, September 2009 

Hall, Bruce, Member, March 2010 Gigle, Gene, Member, August 2011 

Jolly, Ron Past Vice President, December 2011 Kaler, Steve, Past President, June 2012 

Wilson, John, US Army WWII POW, July 2012 Loffredo, Nicholas, Member, August 2012 

Freeman, James, Past Board, August 2012 Fulmer, Kenneth, Member, August 2012 

Huelskamp, Glenn, Member, February 2013 Hillis, George “Sam”, May 2013 

Winters, Steve, Member, September 2013 Meyerrose, Timothy, Member, May 2014 

Richard (Dick) Forrey, Member June 2015 Hutchinson, James Alt Board Member, Dec 2015 

Mary Brodrick, Member April 2016 Van Brunt, Craig, May 2016 

Gary Stanley, Member October 2017 Jimmie Earl Brown , Member August 2018 

Ruth Smith, Member September 2018 Damon Gastineau , Member December 2018 


